



## RECEIVED

JUL 1 1 2003

## Office of the Provost

106 Gillis Building Lexington, KY 40506-0033 (859) 257-2911 Fax: (859) 257-1333

Email: provost@email.uky.edu

www.uky.edu

## MEMORANDUM

To:

Workgroup on Organization of Public Health

Gil Boissonneault

David Randall

Richard Clayton

Nancy Schoenberg Juliann Sebastian

Terri Foxx Gerry Gairola

Sarah Wackerbarth

Dick Kryscio Judy Page

John Watkins

Scott Prince

Stephen Wyatt

From:

Michael T. Nietze

Provost

Subject:

Final Report

Date:

July 9, 2003

This is to acknowledge receipt of your Final Report, dated June 19, 2003. I greatly appreciate the work and thoughtfulness that made your report and its recommendations so useful to me. I want to pay special thanks to Steve Wyatt for the outstanding job he rendered in directing the workgroup. I believe the process by which the workgroup conducted its business has been very helpful to the University's planning for its Public Health initiatives, and Steve's leadership was crucial in this regard.

We are now analyzing the financial and other resource issues associated with your recommendation to create a distinct College of Public Health that would ultimately stand for CEPH accreditation. I will also discuss your report and recommendations with the President and include our resource analysis as part of that discussion. Consistent with your advice, I hope to be able to announce my decisions and recommendations for the organization and structure of Public Health during the Fall, 2003 semester. Depending on the nature of those recommendations, I will involve the necessary Councils in order to have their required input on the ultimate programming and academic structure of Public Health at the University of Kentucky.

kh

cc:

Lee T. Todd, Jr.

Al Cohen David Watt